
Please enter into the record my remarks regarding upcoming Senate Bills 797 and 868 

 

Senators, 

Please vote NO on the 2 upcoming bills SB 797 and SB 868. 

 

NEITHER of these bills will do ANYTHING to make anyone safer. SB 797 can deny the 

transfer not because the person maybe unqualified, BUT because the OSP cannot do the job 

correctly. Rep. Williamson indicated a REAL problem in that 95% of these types of transfer 

ARE IN ERROR.  How can you use that as a starting point of a bill to infringe on people’s right 

to own a firearm? 

 

SB 868 can remove my gun rights because I bought ammo or a gun within the last 180 days. 

HOW DOES THIS DO ANYTHING TO MAKE PEOPLE SAFER? The language of this bill 

also indicates I could lose my RIGHT (as defined in the U.S. Constitution) because of “unlawful 

and reckless …..brandishing of a firearm”. What IS RECKLESS AND BRANDISHING? 

Shouldn’t you at the very least provide a clear unambiguous definition of what behavior you are 

attempting to control so those in charge of enforcing the ridiculous piece of legislation will 

understand clearly what is meant by it. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Bill Hander 

McMinnville, OR. 

 


